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BY COURIER
July 9, 2019

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street
P.O. Box 2319

Toronto, ON MA4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re:  EB-2018-0270 - Hydro One Networks Inc. MAAD S86 to Purchase all of the issued
and outstanding shares of Orillia Power Distribution Corporation and EB-2018-
0242 - Hydro One Networks Inc., 1937680 Ontario Inc., Peterborough Distribution
Inc. and Peterborough Utilities Services Inc. - Request for Reschedule

On July 5, 2019 the Ontario Energy Board (the "OEB" ) issued Procedural Order No. 4 for
Peterborough and Procedural Order No. 6 for Orillia in the aforementioned proceedings wherein
the OEB ordered that a Technical Conference be held on July 29 and July 30, if necessary.

The OEB noted that within the scope of the Technical Conference are questions to the
Applicants of both Hydro One - Orillia Power application (EB-2018-0270) and Hydro One -
Peterborough Distribution Inc. application (EB-2018-0242) because of similar issues and
evidence.

Because of the combined format of the Technical Conference, three applicants potentially will
have to coordinate the availability of representatives (internal and external) to appear at the
Technical Conference. This letter is to advise that the various applicant representatives
responsible for the evidence filed and best able to respond to questions are not available to attend
on July 29 and July 30. These representatives would be available the week August 26, 2019 at
the earliest. As a result, Hydro One requests that the Technical Conference be rescheduled to
dates in that week or later (with the exclusion of the week of September 16™).

Sincerely,
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JOANNE RICHARDSON

Joanne Richardson



